

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Honorable President and Members of the City Council

Attention: Karen Randle, Executive Secretary

FROM:

M. J. Brodie, President Lode

DATE:

May 14, 2010

SUBJECT:

City Council Bill No. 10-0500

Zoning Legislation - Amendments

The Baltimore Development Corporation (BDC) has been asked to comment on City Council Bill #10-0500. This Bill is intended to except from the requirement for rehearing an amended zoning legislation if the amendment consists only of a change in punctuation, grammar, or spelling or that otherwise does not in any way alter the substance of the ordinance.

This appears to be a logical and appropriate measure which removes the burden and costs of complete rehearing procedure when an amendment in fact does not alter the provisions of the ordinance. Therefore, BDC is supportive of Bill #10-0500 and recommends your favorable consideration of same.

cc:

Kaliope Parthemos Angela Gibson

sandra.gladden/ccbill10/10-0500